
This is what the entrance to the property
Looked like shortly after purchase.  I had
Already changed the gate and cut the 
over grown grass and weeds.



This is what the entrance to the property
now looks like.



This area tends to get wet in the spring
and fall.  After putting in 80 tons of 
recycled concrete, we now have a way
to drive in.



In the first 2 years I owned the property,
I began clearing areas.  This area was once
solid woods.



This is the area I chose to put the building.
This picture was taken 5/6/2023, just prior
to starting construction. If you look on the
very left, you can see a hunting blind that
is also visible in the last slide.



Taken on 5/12/2023, we had built the floor
and sheeted the bottom last week, today we
flipped it over and sheeted the top.



This picture was taken 5/21/2023. We had
almost completed putting up all the
studs. This was the first all day we had worked. 



This picture taken on 5/27/2023 and Tom’s
cabin. Tom had cut the wood for the roof
trusses during the week and today we
assembled them.



This picture was taken 6/3/2023. Tom CJ and 
I worked to finish the studs, put up the roof
trusses, and sheet a lot of the building, this
was a full day for Tom and I, CJ helped us for
4 or 5 hours.



These were taken on 6/4/2023. Tom hard at work on the roof since the heights were bothering me.



Taken on 6/4/2023, we completed the sheeting
and got the house wrapped and protected from
the weather. Doors and windows went in and Bree
came to help. On 6/5/2023 Tom and I went and put in 
studs on the upper end walls. Bree and I went back on 
6/6/2023 to put the back window in.



These pictures were taken on 6/6/2023 just to show the size of the inside.
The left shows the 8 foot loft while the right shows the 2 ½ foot loft.
Both lofts have a 6 foot head clearance in the middle.



This picture was taken 6/10/2023. We went shopping
to get the supplies and got a lot of the building sheeted.



This was taken 6/11/2023.  We came back today
to finish the sheeting.



Taken on 6/17/2023, Tom is on the roof installing
the metal roofing. We managed to complete about 
80 percent of the roof today.



This picture taken 6/18/2023, Tom completed the roofing.



With rain on the way, Tom went back on 6/19/2023,
while I was at work, to get it stained
before the rain. 



This picture was taken on 6/23/2023. I had gone
and purchased some supplies, then stopped by for a picture.
On 6/25/2023 the trim was taken over and needed to be 
stained in preparation for 7/1/2023.



These pictures were taken on 7/1/2023.  The outside of the building is finished
with the exception of some caulk and a screw here or there.
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